
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 27, 2022 

 

 

Rep. Rosa DeLauro     Rep. Kay Granger  

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC, 20515    Washington, DC 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Workforce Development Pathways Targeting Dislocated and At-

Risk Populations project in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive funding for this project is 

Santa Ana College, located at 1530 W 17th St, Santa Ana, CA 92706. 

 

This project will develop complete career education (CTE) pathways for disadvantaged, 

dislocated or at-risk adult learners that start in non-credit courses (for CTE skill development and 

prep for credit programs, basic skills, English) and transition to credit certificate and degree 

programs. The project will these pathways for in-demand occupations and careers in the region 

to diversify the workforce and broaden engagement and access by marginalized populations. The 

project will enable dislocated workers, un- and under-employed and working poor to enter 

occupations that earn family-sustaining wages. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. My son 

currently attends the college.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

______________________ 

J. Luis Correa 

Member of Congress 


